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1950 Oldsmobile 88 

owned by Brian 

Pritchett, No. 2 in 

2015 Participation 

Points. 

See his story, Pg. 12 

 

Alpha Romeo race car 

on the track owned by 

Ed Geller, No. 14 in 

2015 Participation 

Points. 
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New Jersey Region AACA 

      Calendar of Events 

Region events are noted in bold 

black. National AACA events 

are noted in bold blue. All events 

are to be submitted to the Vice 

President, Wayne Tuck, for 

clearance. 

MARCH 

3) NJ Region 686th Meeting 

17-19) AACA Winter Meet, Naples FLA 

20) 45th Annual Swap Meet & Car Corral, 

South Jersey Region AACA, Salem County 

Fairgrounds, 735 Route 40, Woodstown, NJ 

08098.  (See brochure & Vendor Registration 

Form on Page 20) 

APRIL 

7) NJ Region 687th Meeting 

7-9) AACA Southeastern Spring Meet, 

Charlotte, NC 

10) Watchung Mountain Chapter 50th 

Annual Swap Meet and Flea Market, George 

Ernst chair (See brochure & Registration 

Form, Page 21) 

24) NJ Region Judging Seminar, Ed Geller 

(to be confirmed) 

MAY 

1) NJ Region Spring Meet, Mennen Arena, 

Morristown NJ, Pete Cullen chair 

5) NJ Region 688th Meeting 

5-7) AACA Special Meet, Auburn IN 

 

NEXT MEETING 

The March (686th) Meeting of the New 

Jersey Region AACA will be held at the 

VFW on Rt. 53 in Morris Plains, NJ 

8:00 PM March 3, 2016 
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14) NJ State History Fair auto display, 

Manalapan, NJ.  Greg Roser chair 

19-21) AACA Eastern Spring Meet, Vineland 

NJ, South Jersey Region 

21) Mahan Mack Truck Collection, Basking 

Ridge NJ. VCCA event, Bob Jephson  

28) Hillsborough Memorial Day Parade, Bob 

Graham chair 

30) Madison Memorial Day Parade, Bob 

Smith chair 

 

65th N. J. Region AACA Spring Meet 

NEW LOCATION! 

The Mennen Arena 

161 East Hanover Avenue 

Morristown, NJ 07960 

Sunday, May 1st 2016 (Rain or Shine) 

As every NJ Region member should know by 

now, this year’s Spring Meet will be held at a 

new, more convenient location with access to 

indoor plumbing, a full time snack bar, and an 

air conditioned lobby, should anyone need to 

escape abundant springtime sunshine!  As a 

result, and more so than for the past three 

decades due to the new location, the Spring 

Meet planning committee has been busy 

making preparations for the Region’s 65th 

annual Spring Judging Meet.   

The registration form and flyer has already 

been printed and distributed at the Philadelphia 

Annual Meeting, printed in the March Road 

Map on page 22 for your use, and of course, 

will be mailed to over 400 non-member past 

participants in our prestigious car show. 

The Region has held the line for the car 

registration fees for yet another year!  May I 

point out that if you preregister before the April 

deadline, you will not see another quality car 

show anywhere for less than the Region’s $10 

fee!  And do not forget to self-nominate if 

eligible for any of the annually awarded Region 

Trophies listed in the box on the lower left of 

the registration flyer.  Last year we had several 

trophies not awarded due to lack of your own 

nominations! 

I would like to remind you of another unique 

member-only benefit we’ve retained: If you pre-

register one car, in addition to snagging the 

above mentioned discounted fee, you can 

‘show-a-second-car-for-free’ (“Do Not Judge” 

category).  So, get a family member involved 

and let’s see ‘the other car’ in your garage, 

even if it may not be ready for prime time!  And 

look for the article elsewhere in the Road Map 

promoting the award sponsorship opportunities 

available.  

Special thanks are due to Roy Konwiser for 

opening the door to a contact at the Mennen 

Arena last year (when the threat of ASCO’s 

closure became public), President Greg and 

show field coordinator Joe D for contract 

negotiations and redesigning the show field to 

fit under the solar canopies covering the 

parking lot, Bernie C and Bill P for developing 

and implementing a promotional strategy, 

Vince D for designing and printing the flyer and 

registration forms.  And we’re still two months 

away from the show, then I can thank everyone 

else involved with making this an historic show 

for the NJ Region!  Get your cars ready for a 

great event! 

Pete Cullen, Jr. 

Spring Meet Chairman 

Activity Forms are available on the N.J. 

Region Web Site www.njaaca.org 
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NJ STATE HISTORY FAIR 
Saturday, May 14th 

“SONG OF THE OPEN ROAD – NJ AND THE 

AUTOMOBILE” 

>>>PLEASE CALL ME AS SOON AS POSSIBLE IF YOU 

WILL ATTEND<<< 

The NJ Region AACA has been invited for a 

second year to display our vehicles at the NJ 

State History Fair. The exhibit is entitled “Song 

of the Open Road – NJ and the Automobile”. 

The date is Saturday May 14th, at the 

Monmouth Battlefield State Park in Manalapan, 

NJ from 11AM to 5PM.  

VEHICLES NEED TO ARRIVE BY 10AM. 

The fair will be held rain or shine. In addition to 

the NJ Region AACA, the Mid Jersey Region 

AACA and the AACA Museum will have 

displays. Other automotive related exhibitors 

include the Vintage Automobile Museum of NJ, 

and military, fire and other emergency vehicles. 

In addition to vehicles, many historical 

organizations will have displays. This looks to 

be a very exciting event. More information can 

be found here: http://njhistoryfair.org/ or the 

Office of Historic Sites at 609-777-0238. 

Even though it is further south than some of 

our events, I hope to fill all the space we are 

allotted. There is NO CHARGE for us to 

display our vehicles. However other non-

display vehicles will have a $10.00 parking 

charge.  Due to space limitations, THE NJ 

REGION IS LIMITED TO ONLY TEN (10) 

VEHICLES. It is very important that if you 

wish to attend, you contact Gregory Roser 

to reserve your space.  

g.roser@verizon.net or 908-403-6486.  

Our members had a great time there last 

year and we look forward to another good 

year. 

ADDRESS: Monmouth Battlefield State Park, 

16 Business Route 33, Manalapan, NJ 07726 

DIRECTIONS: Garden State Parkway South 

(LOCAL LANES) to Exit 123. Merge onto 

Route 9 South (US-9) towards Sayreville/Old 

Bridge. Travel 15.1 miles and turn right on NJ-

33-Business (Business Route 33). Travel 1.6 

miles to the park. 

(NJ-33-Business is 0.9 miles past Schibanoff 

Road. If you are on US-9 South and reach 

State Route 33, you have gone a little too far.) 

Mahan Collection Foundation 

Mahan Collection Foundation, Inc. and the 

Vintage Chevrolet Club of America invites all 

AACA members to a remarkable display of 

antique trucks on Saturday May 21, 2016 from 

9:00 AM to 3:00 PM at 53 Cross Road, 

Basking Ridge, NJ. 

Cost (including lunch) is $10.  Registration 

form is on page 27 of this issue.   

For further information, please call Bob 

Jephson at 973-543-7594. 

2016 AACA Founders Tour 

New Jersey Region Summer Tour 

As you probably know, the New Jersey 

Region is combining our annual Summer Tour 

with the 2016 AACA Founders Tour, due to 

the fact that the two tours will be run 

simultaneously the same week in July. 

Because attendance in our tour has dwindled 

badly in the last few years it has been decided 

to combine our efforts and run a combination 

Founders/Region tour in order to hopefully 

draw a bigger attendance. A tour application 

for Region use, available on our website now, 

will be published in future issues. Please read 

the information, fill out the application and mail 

it to the tour registrar whose name appears on 

the application. Then notify either Bill Pritchett 

at wjpritchett@gmail,com or me at 

duffy_bell@hotmail.com so we can compile 

a list of attendees. 

Duffy Bell 

 

http://njhistoryfair.org/
mailto:g.roser@verizon.net
mailto:wjpritchett@gmail,com
mailto:duffy_bell@hotmail.com
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Bus Trip to the AACA Museum in Hershey 

“It’s such a comfort to take the bus, and leave 

the driving to us.”  How many of us remember 

that advertising slogan?  As car enthusiasts we 

like to “See the USA in our Chevrolets.”  

However, every once in a while it is nice to be 

chauffeured.   

9The combined forces of the NJ Region, AACA 

and the Raritan River Region, CLC are hard at 

work; working to bring all club members a 

unique experience.  During the summer when 

we want to go somewhere, we jump into our 

cars and go.  Sometime we use our “price & 

joy”-mobiles.  Other times we enjoy the comfort 

of our modern cars.  In any event, come late 

fall, your “pride & joy” –mobiles get tucked 

away for a long winter’s naps.  Then we start to 

year for old car events.  After the fun of 

summer and the frenzy of Hershey, how does 

one get an “old car fix”? 

Here’s where a bus ride comes into play.  Also 

here’s where our hard work pays off:  we have 

worked diligently to have an enjoyable trip to 

the AACA Museum in Hershey, chauffeured 

professionally and safely, at a reasonable 

price.  What helps expenses is that the 

Museum is free to all AACA members who 

present their I.D. card (it will cost you $12.00 

without your I.D card).  After we are titillated by 

all of the wonderful exhibits at the museum, 

and we have completely sated by an old car 

fix, our chartered luxury coach will whisk us 

away to Hoss’s Steak House, located in nearby 

Hummelstown.  At Hoss’s, given a private 

dining room (no food fights, please) we will 

feast on a truly incredible menu.  Our repast 

will include entrees of beef, chicken and fish; 

sides of mashed potatoes, baked potatoes, 

stuffing, Ziti, pasta marinara, Macaroni & 

cheese, pirogues, rice.  Also peas, beans and 

seasoned veggies.  Wait!  I forgot the famous 

Hoss’s soup and salad bars.  Phew! 

Everything is in the planning stages at this 

point.  Our trip is tentatively scheduled for 

November 12, 2016.  Total costs for the bus 

and the feast should be $50.00, a true bargain.  

Price is based on 50 passengers.  If we can’t 

get 50 passengers the trip will just not happen.   

If this sounds good to you, you can make it 

happen.  Simply contact Bernie Cooney.  Email 

is dunbar53@optonline.net.  Phone is (732) 

629-7544.  Or talk to me at any of the 

meetings.  If you do nothing, nothing will 

happen.  If this sounds like an event you want 

to be part of, the next move is up to you.  The 

trip must be pre-paid, but no money is being 

solicited at this time.   

Please be aware, depending upon the bus we 

contract, these buses have a capacity of 

around 50 people.  Once we hear from you, 

bus seats will be on a first come-first served 

basis.  All bus seats must be pre-paid.  Pick up 

will probably be at Saint Steven’s Church, 609 

Lane Avenue, South Plainfield, NJ 07080 at 

9:00 am.  Tentative return time is 9:00 pm.  We 

will be able to use the church parking lot for our 

vehicles.  This gives us our best bus rate. 

Thanks, 

Bernie 

 

Region Accessories Available for Sale 

Region 40th Anniversary glass mugs     2/$5.00  

Region Key Rings with Logo                    $5.50 

Bronze License Plate Badges w/ Logo   $10.00  

Square Jacket Arm Patches w/ Logo        $1.25 

NJ Region Bracelets w/ Logo     $2.50  

Duryea Sterling Silver Charms     $5.50 

Assorted Car Jacket Patches      $ .50 

Duffy Bell, Accessories Chairperson 

Email: duffy_bell@hotmail.com 

Phone: 973-571-1174 

 

mailto:dunbar53@optonline.net
mailto:duffy_bell@hotmail.com
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N J Region  AACA 

March Presidents Message 

     I am writing this column a bit 

earlier than usual this month as 

June and I are preparing for our 

annual trek to the AACA Annual Meeting in 

Philadelphia. This is my third year representing 

the NJ Region as your President, and June 

and I have a very full schedule. The highlight of 

our weekend will be seeing Art Briggs receive 

his well-deserved Master Editor Award at the 

Saturday evening banquet. Our very own Leif 

Mangulson will again be presenting his 

seminar “AACA MARKETING BENEFITS 

THROUGH SOCIAL MEDIA.” Leif tells me his 

seminar was the most attended last year, so 

they are moving him to a larger room. Leif has 

some great ideas to bring this club into the 21st 

century, and we need to embrace them if we 

are to survive. I also have a stack of Spring 

Meet flyers, hot off the press (thank you Vince), 

that will go on the upcoming events table in 

Philadelphia. More important is the editor’s 

NEW DEADLINE of the 12th of the month for 

submissions to this award winning publication. 

Art Briggs has requested the date be moved 

forward 3 days as he prefers not to be working 

on the Road Map at 3:00AM at the end of the 

month. I encourage all members to get their 

submittals to Art on time. Knowing Art, he will 

have his laptop in Philadelphia, squeezing in 

Road Map work between everything else.  

     Sadly, we received late notice of yet 

another member death in 2015. We remember 

Ed Neighbour and his family at this difficult 

time. This makes 13 deceased members for 

last year, and they are all remembered fondly. 

We also lost our friend and member Sheldon 

Halper in January. I had the honor of 

presenting Sheldon with his AACA 50 year 

member award at his home last year. We 

spoke at great length about his many years of 

touring with the region, and all the great cars 

he owned over his lifetime. A 1954 Kaiser 

Darrin was the last one in his possession, and 

it was passed down to his son. Sheldon was a 

region member since 1961, and will be greatly 

missed.  On these notes of losing members, I 

want to encourage all of you to bring in new 

members. I have received the New 

Membership Trophy for the last two years for 

bringing in the most new members, and I would 

be very pleased to pass the trophy to someone 

new for this year. Each and every member has 

the obligation and responsibility to help this 

club grow. I encourage you to bring in your 

friends, neighbors, family members, and fellow 

auto enthusiasts. Whether you like brass era 

vehicles, fifties and sixties chrome laden 

machines, or more modern vehicles up to 

1991, they are all welcomed here. Owning an 

antique vehicle is not required. To those older 

members who dismiss the newer vehicles as 

too modern, please welcome them and their 

owners. Disparaging remarks will NOT be 

tolerated. We strive to make everyone feel 

welcomed here, and we must do this to 

survive. AACA has a 25 year rolling rule for a 

very good reason, and we need to embrace it.  

     The NJ Region AACA Board of Directors 

met at my home on January 31st. I offer the 

following highlights:  

1) Our auditor and region member PJ 
Ehmann reported that our books and 
financial records are all in good order. 
PJ audits our books each year at no 
cost to the club. 

2) The 2016 proposed budget was 
reviewed and approved by the board 
unanimously. A copy of the budget is 
available to any member upon request.  

3) Some minor housekeeping was done to 
bring the Constitution and By-Laws up 
to date. The revised copy will be 
distributed by e-mail.  
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4) The region membership roster will be 
finalized and distributed before the 
February region meeting. 

5) The Summer Tour will likely be 
combined with the “Founders Tour.” 
There is a date conflict, and our number 
of tourists has been declining.  

6) Our auditor’s recommendations were 
reviewed. It was determined that we will 
establish a permanent club address with 
a Post Office Box. Due to the more 
complicated nature of the Federal and 
NJ State non-profit tax returns, PJ 
Ehmann offered to prepare them for the 
region. 

7) The board was in general agreement 
that we will seek new entertainment for 
the January banquet. Suggestions are 
welcomed. 

8) Walnut boards for mounting NJ Region 
annual awards will be made available to 
the membership upon request at a 
reduced price of ten dollars. The region 
will subsidize the majority of the cost. 

9) President Greg will solicit additional 
members to serve on the “Welcoming 
Committee.”  

10) Several new NJ Region lifetime 
members will be recognized in the Road 
Map and at the region meetings.  

11) A running list of member deaths for the 
current year will be posted in the Road 
Map. 

12) The Spring Meet was discussed and the 
new location will be stressed in all 
publications. The vehicle registration fee 
will remain the same for this year. It was 
agreed that the year of a new venue is 
not the time to raise the registration 
fees. An increase will be considered for 
2017. However, the spectator donation 
will be increased to $3.00. 

     We recognize the following NJ Region 

members who in the last several months have 

become NJ Region lifetime members; Art 

Briggs, Duane and Trisha Copley, and Nick 

and Barbara Matlaga. These members have 

made a major commitment to the NJ Region. 

For those members who may be interested in a 

lifetime membership, the cost is $300.00, 

fifteen times the annual dues. You must first be 

an AACA national lifetime member. 

     We have a full calendar for this season, so 

get these events marked on your calendar. The 

Spring Meet is coming up in a short two 

months. Please see the registration, flea 

market, and trophy sponsor forms in this issue. 

Do not forget that a second registered vehicle 

is free for a region member. The second 

vehicle must be for display only. June and I 

hope to participate in most of the club events, 

including more tours. The snowed out trip to 

see Lucy the elephant in Margate and the 

world’s largest pipe organ in Atlantic City has 

been re-scheduled for April. Bernie Cooney is 

planning a bus trip to the AACA Museum in 

Hershey. Check the club calendar for updates. 

This is your club, be active and participate. See 

you on the road, and remember, my line is 

always open. 

President Greg 
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New Jersey Region 

AACA 

Secretary’s Minutes 

685th Region Meeting 

February 4, 2016 

The 685th Region Meeting was called to order 

at precisely 8:00  p.m. 

All were asked to rise for recital of the Pledge 

of Allegiance 

The following guests were welcomed and/or 

introduced:  Betty Allen, Abe Platt Richard 

Payne, Jim & Elaine Mastroberti 

Motion to approve the minutes of the 685th 

Region Meeting, which was also the January 

Installation banquet (As printed in the Road 

Map) was made, approved, seconded.  The 

minutes for the previous meeting will stand as 

printed in The Road Map 

Correspondence was read by Greg Roser:  

Thank you letters were received from both the 

National AACA Museum and the AACA Library 

for donations received from us.  A flyer was 

received by the Ontelaunee Region. 

Treasurer’s Report, was given by Tim 

Schimmel,  A motion to approve Tim’s report 

was unanimously approved, and met with a 

round of applause.   

President’s Report:  -Greg Roser, In summing 

up recent goings on, mentioned what a nice 

time was had by all at the Banquet, and thanks 

Pat Hogan for all her hard work and attention 

to detail, which transformed a run-of-the–mill 

banquet hall into a world of beauty.  The Board 

of Directors meeting accomplished a lot in less 

time this year, look for a summary in the next 

Road Map.  Greg mentioned late notice of the 

passing of Ed Neighbour, and recent passing 

of Sheldon Halper.  Both will be missed.  Our 

prez reflected that now is the time for actively 

seeking replacements so that our membership 

doesn’t decline.  He also mentioned that he 

wants to pass the Membership Trophy to 

someone else.  Greg also noted new Life 

Members: Art Briggs, Duane & Trisha 

Copley, and Nick & Barbara Matlaga.  Our 

prez reminded us of big things to happen in 

Philly next week at the AACA annual meeting. 

Region activities: – Wayne Tuck, VP Tuck 

presented a dissertation of upcoming Region 

and National events, with input from the 

various chairs.  For everyone’s convenience all 

Region and National events are printed in The 

Road Map.  Late updates mentioned were the 

Organ Tour to Convention Hall in Atlantic City 

rescheduled for April 16, 2016; Judging 

Seminar at Ashley’s Auto Body on April 24, 

conducted by Ed Geller 

Other activities that members would like to 

announce – Wayne Tuck,  Bob Jephson 

mentioned the Mahon truck show in Basking 

Ridge on May 21, 2016 

Road Map Editor – Art Briggs, Mr. Briggs 

announced that a new deadline would be in 

place for future Road Map issues.  Art feels 

that articles submitted by the 12th of the month 

should allow him time to be inserted in his 

award winning publication.  Art also instructed 

us on proper printing techniques for the current 

roster.   

Spring Meet - Pete Cullen,  Pete mentioned 

that flyers for Flea Market Space and Trophy 

Sponsors were now available and that the 

Spring Meet Flyer would soon be finished.  

Pete mentioned that there would be some 

changes at Lukans this year.  If anyone likes to 

bowl, you’re invited to participate with the 

Mustang Club.  See Pete. 

Membership and Web Master – Bill Pritchett, 

We were informed that Bill had some domestic 

issues to attend to. In his place Prez Greg 
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presented Betty Allen for membership.  A 

round of applause signaled acceptance by all 

members present.  Our president presented 

the following:  Abe Platt, Richard Payne and 

Jim & Elaine Mastroberti.  They will be voted 

on at the next meeting they attend.   

Participation Points, Sunshine and 

Refreshments – Shayna Geller,  The following 

members were thanked for bring refreshments:  

Mary Ann Ackerman, Kathy Bagley, Bernie 

Cooney, Shayna Geller, Duane Copley, Bob 

Kelly, Larry Littman, Agnes Benson, Greg 

Roser, Joan Jephson, Kirk (667) Judkins, 

Ray Robertozzi, Pauline Symonds.  Shayna 

asked for a moment of silence for Sheldon 

Halper.  Finally, Shayna reminded us to make 

sure she gets our attendance information for 

the Region Participation Points Program  

Tour Master and Accessories Reports – Duffy 

Bell, Duffy mentioned that this year the Region 

Tour conflicts with the Founder’s Tour.  Duffy 

will do his best to integrate the two tours, 

making the best of a good situation.  Duffy 

Bell was hawking License Plate Toppers (Real 

nice!) at only ten bucks and Region Key Rings.  

Duffy mentioned that he was the contact 

person for all name tags.  EVERYONE needs a 

name tag, and he can get it for you wholesale.  

Well, actually better than wholesale, they are 

FREE! 

Watchung Mountain Chapter – George Ernst 

had flyers for the Watchung Mountain Chapter 

Flea Market on April 10th. 

Government Liaison and Safety – Bob 

Hedderick, No Report 

Archivist – Matt Verzi, No Report 

Properties – Rich Reina, No Report 

Jacket and Sweatshirt Sales – Lia Figorotta, If 

you need Region apparel, Lia has what you 

need 

Badge Fines – Herb Singe, Dutifully and 

cheerfully collected 

OLD BUSINESS 

1) Road Map Hard copies available for 

$40.00 per annum.   

2) Awards not presented at the banquet 

were distributed 

NEW BUSINESS 

  1) Region Roster is being distributed 

electronically.  By-laws will be done soon. 

 2) Copies of the 2016 budget are 

available from President Roser 

 3) PJ Ehmann was kind enough to audit 

our books.  He found all in good order 

 4) President Roser sought a motion to 

have PJ file the region’s taxes for 2015.  

Motion was made, seconded and passed 

unanimously. 

There were no Items for sale or wanted 

mentioned 

50/50 – Bob Smith announced the winners of 

the February Snowball Throwing contest:  

Greg Roser & Ken Miller 

The meeting was adjourned precisely at: 9:00 

pm 

Respectfully submitted 

Bernie Cooney, 

Secretary 
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April Cover Photos 
Greg Roser, No. 3 in 2015 Part. Points 

Frank Figorotta, No. 15 in 2015 Part. 

Points 

Please provide your pictures and blurb to 

Art Briggs by March 12th! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

1950 Oldsmobile 88 

This 1950 Oldsmobile 88 was purchased by 

Bill Pritchett (my dad) in 1983 and has been in 

the family ever since. I remember when I was a 

kid in the eighties our family went on a few car 

tours with the NJ AACA car club (Vermont, 

New Hampshire) in this fine automobile. It had 

been sitting for a while not to many people 

have seen it in the last twenty years or so. In 

the spring/summer of 2015 I have had the paint 

job, interior, and some of the chrome pieces 

restored with the help of my good friends and 

family. Most recently this car has gone on the 

mystery tour to New York and to Oakes, PA on 

the tour Judy Fischer ran.  It will be going to 

many more car shows this upcoming season 

and I can’t wait!     

Brian Pritchett 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CELEBRATIONS 
         By Brenda Zimmerman 

P       March Anniversaries 

 

 

 

12th)  Allen & Sue Danner  49 Years 

 

March Birthdays 

 

 

 

1st) Amy Leonard 

17th) Peter Cullen 

 Pat Manganelli 

 Richard Russell 

24th) Richard Kline 

25th) Barbara Crater 

27th)  Larry Ashley, Jr. 

 Peggy Schaedel 

 

 

 

 

Interested in having your Birthday and/or 

Anniversary dates published? 

Please contact Brenda Zimmermann 

908-625-0052 

 

 

 

 

Cover Photos 

FREE COMPUTER TRAINING OFFERED 

TO NJ REGION MEMBERS 

Contact Rich Reina 

908-894-3267 

Email r_reina@msn.com 

 

mailto:r_reina@msn.com
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“TRIVIA TIDBITS” 

By Gregory Roser 

This month’s trivia will be in a question and 

answer format. The topic for this month is 

foreign cars. The answers can be found 

elsewhere in this issue. 

1) In 1932, why did the Datson car 

company changed their name to 

Datsun? 

2) In its first year in the United States, how 

many cars did Volkswagen sell? 

3) “Don’t dream it, drive it.” What car 

company used this slogan? 

4) What was the first model of a Porsche, 

introduced at the Geneva Motor Show in 

1949? 

5) What was the Datsun 240Z called in 

Japan? 

6) Who is credited with designing the 

Volkswagen? 

7) What company used the slogan “Best 

car in the world?” 

8) “Wake up and drive.” What car company 

used this slogan? 

9) What car company had a test track on 

the roof of its factory? 

10) Which automaker produced the 

amphibious Schwimmwagen during 

World War II? 

 

NJ State Legislation of Concern to 
Owners of Historic Vehicles 

Senate Bill #1108 requires the Chief 
Administrator of the New Jersey Motor Vehicle 
Commission to issue exempt certificates for 
motor vehicles that are exempt from 
inspection. The exempt certificate shall be 
displayed in the same manner as are 
certificates of approval (inspection stickers), 
unless the chief administrator shall otherwise 
prescribe. 

The bill was introduced on January 30, 2014 by 
Senator Michael Doherty. On May 14, 2015 it 
was passed by the Senate Transportation 
Committee by a 5-0 vote. On the same date it 
was referred to the Senate Budget and 
Appropriations Committee where it currently 
resides. 

NJ Region Member stated concerns include: 
As exempt motor vehicles are not subject to 
inspection, no certificates of 
approval(windshield stickers) are issued for 
them to display. It has been stated that on 
occasion operators of these exempt vehicles 
are stopped by law enforcement because there 
is no certificate of approval attached to their 
windshield. It has been further stated that 
owners of these vehicles must carry all the 
documentation needed to prove their exempt 
status. Proposed S.B. 1108 would eliminate 
this problem. General inspections are not 
required for historic or collector vehicles. To be 
classified as a historic vehicle it must be:  At 
least 25 years old, registered (used solely for 
exhibition and educational purposes by the 
owner), and display QQ plates. Currently, I am 
unaware of any members vehicles bearing QQ 
plates having been stopped as described 
above. 

Collector vehicles, on the other hand, are not 
registered as historic vehicles, can not be 
driven more than 3,000 miles per year and 
must be taken to a State Inspection Station 
where an inspector will verify the odometer 
reading. 

 Why is it necessary to issue exempt window 
stickers for vehicles already identified as 
historic vehicles bearing QQ plates? 

The proposed legislation does not specify how 
the exempt stickers will be issued. Will they be 
mailed to owners of historic vehicles, thereby 
incurring additional taxpayer expense, or must 
the vehicle be driven to an Inspection Station? 

If you wish to share your thoughts on this 
proposed legislation with the members of the 
New Jersey Senate Budget and Appropriations 
Committee, their names, phone# and e-mail 
are listed below: 
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Senator Paul Sarlo(Chair) 
     Phone: (201) 804-8118   
     Email: SenSarlo@njleg.org 

Senator Brian Stack(Vice-Chair) 
     Phone: (201) 721-5263  
     Email: SenStack@njleg.org 

Senator Peter Barnes  
    Phone: (732) 548-1406 
    Email: SenBarnes@njleg.org 

Senator Jennifer Beck 
     Phone: (732) 933-1591 
     Email: SenBeck@njleg.org 

Senator Anthony Bucco  
     Phone: (973) 627-9700 
     Email: SenBucco@njleg.org 

Senator Sandra Cunningham  
     Phone: (201) 451-5100 
     Email: SenCunningham@njleg.org 

Senator Linda Greenstein 
     Phone: (609) 395-9911 
     Email: SenGreenstein@njleg.org 

Senator Kevin O’Toole 
     Phone: (973) 237-1360 
     Email: SenOtoole@njleg.org 

Senator Steven Oroho 
     Phone: (973) 300-0200 
     Email: SenOroho@njleg.org 

Senator Nellie Pou: 
     Phone: (973) 247-1555 
     Email: SenPou@njleg.org 

 
Senator Teresa Ruiz 
     Phone: (973)484-1000 
     Email: SenRuiz@njleg.org 

Senator Samuel Thompson: 
     Phone: (732) 607-7580 
     Email: SenThompson@njleg.org 

Senator Jeff Van Drew:  
    Phone: (609) 465-0700  
    Email: SenVanDrew@njleg.org 

 

 

 

From the 2015 NJ Region AACA 

Constitution, By-Laws and General 

Information: 

ARTICLE IX: PERSONAL LIABILITY 

All persons or corporations extending credit to, 

contracting with, or having any claim against 

this Region or the Officers, shall look only to 

the funds and property of the Region for 

payment of any contract or claim, for the 

payment of any debt or of any money that may 

otherwise become due or payable to them from 

the Region, the Executive Committee or the 

Board of Directors; so that neither the 

members of the Region, the Executive 

Committee, nor the Board of Directors, present 

or future, shall be personally liable therefore. 

 

 

 

 

 

Please support our advertisers by 

patronizing them! 

They support us!! 

 

http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
http://njleg.org/
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We are the Gateway 

to the Future – What 

are you Doing?   

By Tabetha Hammer, VP - 

Youth Development           

One of the most common topics when it comes 

to discussing the future of the collector 

community is youth involvement. We’ve all said 

or heard numerous statements like ‘kids today 

are only interested in their iPhones and video 

games’ and ‘what’s going to happen to our cars 

if there’s no one who cares about them in the 

future?’    We certainly are up against a lot of 

distractions considering the amount of 

technology readily at their disposal. However, 

in my day-to-day work leading youth initiatives, 

I see strong potential – not ‘doom and gloom’ – 

so long as we continue to put forth the effort to 

get younger people involved.  We all have it in 

our own power to make a difference and 

influence what the landscape of the classic car 

community will be in the future. There is no 

doubt that the ‘playing field’ will somewhat 

change from what we all know it to be today – 

but each of us holds the steering wheel for 

helping guide what that future scene will be.   

Efforts need not to be complicated, but the 

effort must be there – from all of us.  It can be 

as simple as inviting a young person to sit in 

your car or even taking them and their 

parent(s) for a quick ride (if comfortable doing 

so), teaching them the proper way to get in and 

out of a classic car instead of just assuming 

they will know, pointing out unique 

characteristics that they may not have any idea 

about otherwise, and connecting aspects of old 

cars to something that they can relate to today.   

I would love to hear from you about what you 

and/or your region is doing to get youth 

involved! Do your members take their cars to a 

local school? Is there a ‘sparkplug’ in your club 

who always invites kids to sit in their car? What 

fun and unique ideas are you doing that 

another Region/Chapter might be able to 

implement? Send me a quick note at 

thammer@hagerty.com to let me know what 

you’re up to!        

In future editions of the Rummage Box, I will be 

sharing some of these efforts and ideas of 

easy ways to get kids involved. To kick it off, if 

you weren’t already aware, through AACA 

National, we have the Hagerty Youth Judging 

program to offer anyone who is hosting an 

event and looking for resources to engage 

youth. All of the materials necessary (hats, t-

shirts, name cards, scorecards) are available in 

a kit for 15 kids… totally free!  If you are 

interested in this program, please contact me 

at youthprograms@hagerty.com for more 

information. 
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Welcome New Members 
Jim & Elaine Mastroberti      Region #1522 

709 8th Street, Carlstadt, NJ 07072  

Phone: 201-933-6851 

Email: jimyhchem@aol.com 

Jim & Elaine have a 1912, 1928, 1930 and 
a 1955 Fords 

Elizabeth “Betty” Allen    Region #1523 

20 Third Ave., Garwood, NJ 07027 

Phone: 908-421-4507 

Email: eallen824@yahoo.com 

Betty rides shotgun with the Roser’s for the 

past couple years attending Region events. 

 

Free – Blue Region Name Badges – Free 

I can order the blue Region Name Badges for 

any club member and family members who 

need them.  They are required when attending 

Region Business Meetings.  Failure to show 

them results in a 50 cent fine.  They are free 

and will come with each new membership.  

New members will need to supply me with the 

following information: Name, Region Number, 

home address.  If you are not a new member, 

the year you joined the club. 

Duffy Bell, Accessories Chairperson 

Email: duffy_bell@hotmail.com 

Phone: 973-571-1174 

 

 

From the Editor’s Desk 

In Greg’s President’s report 

this month, he discusses 

welcoming members with the 

newer antique cars, 

specifically late ‘80s to 1991.  

I would just like to point out that the 1926 Ford 

Model T that my brother Al and I owned and 

was on the cover of last month’s issue of the 

Road Map was 28 years old at the time, or 

equivalent to a 1988 automobile today.  This 

did not keep the likes of Herb Singe (Sr. & Jr.), 

Tommy Wiss, Franklin Tucker, Sam Alperti, 

and others of the era from encouraging Al and I 

in our endeavor to restore this car.  They 

weren’t just being gracious, they recognized us 

as a couple kids that were interested in antique 

cars. After the ’26 T, Al became interested in 

Franklins and has owned many and still has a 

few, including a 1923 Franklin which won a 

National HPOF Award in 2008, and I acquired 

a 1930 Stutz chassis, which I worked on for a 

few years before trading it for a complete 1929 

Plymouth Sport Coupe.  The guy who had the 

Plymouth had a body for the Stutz, so it was a 

good swap for both of us. 

The Road Map is the monthly publication of the 

New Jersey Region AACA. Any 

announcements/forms for other clubs are 

printed here as a courtesy as space permits. 

I have more information than I have time to 

include in this issue.  Look for an expanded 

April Road Map that will include articles on our 

Annual Awards Banquet and the 80th Annual 

Meeting of AACA in Philadelphia. 

The ”Nays” have it for the single column 

format. Most prevalent complaint; losing the 

line after reading all the way across. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Art Briggs, #1469, Editor 

mailto:jimyhchem@aol.com
mailto:eallen824@yahoo.com
mailto:duffy_bell@hotmail.com
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The Market Place 

“TRIVIA TIDBITS” 

ANSWERS 

1) So they could use the rising sun for its 
emblem 

2) 330 
3) Jaguar 
4) 356 
5) Fairlady Z 
6) Ferdinand Porsche 
7) Rolls Royce 
8) Mitsubishi Motors 
9) Fiat 
10) Volkswagen 

 

Ads in The Market Place are free to members 

and run for three months, unless removal is 

requested earlier.  If you want your ad to 

continue for an additional three months, please 

notify Art Briggs. 

Please submit new listings for The Market 

Place by the 15th of the month to: 

Road-Map@outlook.com 

Art Briggs, 22 John Ryle Ave., Haledon, NJ 

07508 

***************************************************** 

For Sale: 

Rebuilt Fuel Pumps: Large lot, ‘40’s & ‘50’s 

Antique Auto Ignition Parts: Large lot; 

 plug wires, caps, points PCV valves, etc.       

Rebuilt Starters & Generators: ‘30’s, ‘40’s, 

‘50’s; still in the boxes 

Relined Brake Shoes 

Two Sears Air Compressors: Low hours 
One horizontal & one vertical tank; 120VAC 
Went for larger unit. 

Kirk Judkin’s #667 Phone (908) 464-2553 

2007 Prairie Schooner by Gulf Stream, Fifth 

wheel camper, 37', three slide outs, center 

island in kitchen, electric fire place, full size 

stand up shower, Hook-up for washer /dryer 

and outside shower, King size bed, lots of 

storage and closet space, excellent condition 

and very low mileage. Asking $15,000 or B/O 

Bob Graham Call Paul Graham 610-250-8941  

Automobilia, including my license plate 

collection and various auto parts (but not my 

’29 Model A roadster).  Contact Larry Littman 

at 908-276-8346 to learn what I have. 

1987 Ford Thunderbird 2 Dr. Coupe, Light 

Blue metallic, V6, Auto, PS, PB, AC, 45,000 

original miles.  Original everything, great 

HPOF prospect.  Runs & looks great, 

comfortable car for YOUR next region tour.  

Original owner and former member Vera 

Tiffinger, 973-478-3615.  Reasonable.  Lead 

from Pete Cullen #1140. 

 

1975 Cadillac Eldorado Convertible White 

top, white interior, red body, excellent 

condition, Doctor owned. Dr.Romeo Caballes 

908-203-0022. Lead from George Maulbeck  

2 1/2 acre lot in Greenwood DE. Retiree's 

dream. No sales tax, income tax, and property 

taxes are very low. Taxes on this lot last year 

were $105.15. (Upon reaching age 65, school 

tax is removed upon taxpayer’s request.) 

Ideal location as lot is close to beaches, 

shopping in Outlet Stores in Rehoboth 

Beach, Asking price is $59,000.00. 

Contact Bob Kapral 973-886-6716 for 

more information. Member #1380 

mailto:Road-Map@outlook.com
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1977 Cadillac Sedan DeVille. One owner, 

80,000 miles.  Well maintained.  Puncture 

sealing tires, air conditioned.  $7,500.  Contact 

Daisy Wary 973-267-4267 

Automobile Quarterly Hard Cover Book 

Collection.  Volumes 1 through 40 with index 

books.  These books are in excellent 

condition. Reasonable offers entertained!! Call 

Kathy Sage 973-773-1968 

Seven (7) 15” wire wheel covers from a 

1977 Chevrolet Caprice. The car is long gone, 

but still have the wheel covers. Very good 

condition. REDUCED PRICE, NOW ONLY 

$30.00 (or best offer) for all 7. Contact John 

Quattrocchi 908-868-8601, member #1508. 

Rear Fender Guards 1942 – 48 Ford or 

Mercury – Stainless steel  $100 pair 

Joseph Durna 908-216-1560 

1982 Buick Riviera convertible for sale. 

Brand new engine and carb.  

Gene Napoliello #1017 Cell: 973-748-7931 

1979 Corvette, T-Top Coupe, Dark Green, 

Automatic with 56,000 miles.  Garage kept. 

Pristine condition. Asking $15,000.  Serious 

offers considered.  John Dilly  973-763-3166 

(Lead from Art Briggs #1469) 

 

 

 

 

 

For Sale: 1967 Impala SS Convertible 

located in Conn. 327/275 hp, AC, PS, PB, PW, 

AM/FM, Turbo400, 12 bolt rear, new wiring, 

frame off restoration, Dave Sylvain paint and 

bodywork. Restoration completed July 2014. 

Extra parts. $37,500. 

Bob Emerson, Rocky Hill, CT. VCCA # 34061, 

860-729-8663, Bwess67@cox.net 

Lead from Dave Cavagnaro   djcav@ptd.net  

Home 908-362-5775 

 

 

For Sale or Trade: 

1929 Willys Knight with a Ford V-8 motor.  

Four door sedan, very good condition, 2 tone 

blue with black fenders, yellow spoke wheels, 

original paint and upholstery with bud vases.  

77,000 miles, runs & drives. 

Also:  

1940 Buick Limited four door sedan with dual 

sidemounts.  Engine, exhaust, fuel lines done 

including electric fuel pump.  Needs 

cosmetics; runs & drives. 

Jim Caparoso; 908-464-0791 (Lead from 

George Maulbeck #1468) 

WANTED to Buy: 

Wanted: Model T & Model A parts; early V8 

parts? Ford script tools, rear wheel pullers. 

Kirk Judkin’s #667 Phone (908) 464-2553 

 

Region Clothing Emporium 

T-shirts  $8 (M, L, XL, XXL, 3XL) 

Jackets   $28,  $30, $35  L, XL, XXL, 3XL 

Jackets (heavy) $40 - $50 

Sweatshirts $16 - $20 

mailto:Bwess67@cox.net
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FIRST CLASS MAIL 

  TO: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Max Altenburg, 7th generation owner 

New & Used Pianos & Church Organs 

Piano Tuning – Piano & Organ Moving 

Repair Service 

Elizabeth, NJ www.altenburgpiano.com (908) 351-2000 

 

Notice 
We are now 

YAMAHA Piano 

Dealers and we carry 

a full line of YAMAHA 

pianos 

 

Pearl River 

 

 

 

http://www.altenburgpiano.com/

